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Introduction 
 
1.  This Book is written to "earnestly contend for the faith" which has been "once 
delivered unto the saints" (v. 3).  Any deviation from this truth given is intolerable 
to the Lord and His people. 
 
2.  Under inspiration of the Spirit, Jude has unmercifully spoken out against 
apostasy.  Six examples have been given to show God's attitude toward apostates: 
Israel (v. 5), angels (v. 6), Sodom and Gomorrah (v. 7), Cain (v. 11), Balaam (v. 
11), and Korah (v. 11). 
 
3.  The core of apostates is variegated.  Their description is clearly seen.  They 
profess, but have no possession.  They make a great show, but deny the truth.  
Look at them.  They are:- 
 
1.  HIDDEN ROCKS 
 
    The true rendering here should be "hidden rocks" and not "spots."  Like rocks 
under water, so are apostates.  There is an element of danger and wreck involved.  
The word is only used here in the N.T.  Peter similarly describes apostates (2 Pet. 
2:13).  The tragedy is that the hidden rocks are part of the "love feast" which was 
an integral portion of the Lord's Supper (1 Cor. 11:17-34).  What a dreadful 
discovery!  It shows that the apostate operates as a member of the local church!  
No wonder some churches are shipwreck! 
 
2.  SHEPHERDS 
 
    One of the gifts of the Spirit to the Church is that of pastor-teacher (Eph. 4:11). 
 We believe this gift is still operative.  But, here is an apostate who serves as a 
servant of the living God, but is unsaved!  The facts are there, but it is hard to 
believe.  Instead of tending the flock of God, the apostate pastor furthers his own 
schemes and lusts.  He does not perform the God-given task of the pastor-teacher 
(Eph. 4:11ff .).  The added adverb is shocking: they do this "without fear."  This 
thought may be a rebuke to the local assembly involved. 
 
3.  CLOUDS 
 
    The common word for "cloud" is used here.  It suggests that water is there, but 
in fact there is none (cf. 2 Pet. 2:17).  It is a powerful ill ustration of disappointed 

hopes.  They do not give the refreshing showers anticipated.  The verb shows that 
there is no stabilit y.  It may mean that an apostate is carried "about" in the sense of 
wildly jumping from one doctrine to another (cf. Eph. 4:14) or actually being a 
deviate from the truth.  In either case, the apostate is one who is a failure and 
hopelessly devoid of expectations. 
 
4.  TREES 
 
     Of this characteristic, three statements are made: l) The tree is without leaves 
because they are autumn trees.  2) They are without fruit.  The alpha privative 
with the word fruit is used (cf. John 15:3).  They are without root.  The aorist 
passive of the verb is used to show the trees are uprooted or plucked up.  No 
wonder the Bible says they are twice dead.  This is no apparent death, but a real 
one!  No leaves, no fruit, and therefore, plucked out by the roots.  Dead!  This is a 
graphic picture of an apostate. 
 
5.  WAVES 
 
    This noun comes from the verb "to swell ."  They are "wild waves" like  
untamed animals.  The quality of the wave is recorded and not its acts.  It 
expresses itself with foaming of its own shames.  "Shame" is plural and could be 
rendered "disgraces."  The apostate has a dreadful expression.  Unfavourable 
action is the only thing an apostate can give before God.  Belief and behaviour are 
wedded by God; let's not separate them! 
 
6.  STARS 
 
    The verb used with "stars" shows that they do not move in a regular orbit.  They 
could be lights for the world, but they are more like shooting stars, fiery meteors, 
or erratic comets.  They shine a littl e and then fall i nto darkness.  A horrible 
statement of their activity. 
 
Conclusion 
 
    Nothing here testifies to reality about apostates.  They are nothing!  The verb 
"reserved" is perfect and shows that apostates are "kept" for final destruction (cf. 
vv. 6, 11).  The definite article with "darkness" points to the previous mention of 
this noun (v. 6).  An apostate is destined for hell .  God have mercy!  Amen. 


